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Public Announcement 

 
Notice of Recruitment Above-Step (RAS) 

 
Pursuant to 4GCA §6205 relative to Recruitment Above-Step (RAS), the Office of the Public 
Accountability (OPA) notifies the general public that Ms. Joy V. Bulatao has been recommended 
for hire to fill the vacancy for an OPA Auditor I position announced on Government of Guam 
Department of Administration Human Resource Division (DOA HRD) employment 
announcement no. DOA 38-09.  The OPA Auditor I position announcement was opened on July 
8, 2009 and is a continuous announcement.  The OPA has submitted a RAS petition to DOA 
HRD to hire Ms. Bulatao at Grade K, Step 5, at an annual salary of $30,820, subject to the 
availability of funds.  The Director of the Department of Administration has final approval or 
rejection authority of all RAS petitions.  The OPA’s RAS petition to DOA HRD can be viewed 
on the OPA website at www.guamopa.org.  
 

 


